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RECORD OF WRITTEN SUBMISSIONS 

Regular Meeting 
Council Chamber at the Canmore Civic Centre, 902 – 7 Avenue 
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This document contains the written submissions received in response to the notice of public hearing for the 
following bylaw: 

Land Use Bylaw Amendment 2023-02 231 & 233 Three Sisters Drive 
 

Submissions are sorted in alphabetical order. If you are viewing the electronic version, please use the 
bookmarks feature to scroll through the document. 

 

This record of written submissions was compiled by Allyssa Rygersberg, Deputy Municipal Clerk, on June 2, 
2023. It was updated on June 7, 2023 to include additional submissions received before the adjournment of 
the public hearing.   

 



I am writing to express my wholehearted support for Bylaw 2023-02 Land Use Bylaw 
Amendment – 231 & 233 Three Sisters Drive. As a LPN employed at the Canmore Hospital and 
a lifelong resident of Canmore, I have witnessed significant changes in our community over the 
years. While some may resist change, I firmly believe that we must embrace it and consider 
what type of change is in the best interest of our community and its residents. 
 
One of the pressing challenges we face in the Bow Valley is the lack of rental options and 
affordable housing. Our region is blessed with breathtaking natural beauty, attracting visitors 
from around the world. However, this has led to a high demand for housing, making it 
increasingly difficult for individuals like myself and many others to find suitable homes at 
affordable prices. 
 
The McConnery's development project is both visionary and community-minded, and I 
wholeheartedly support it. Having known the McConnery family as trusted and valued friends, I 
can attest to their deep commitment to our community. They possess exceptional talent and 
expertise in their craft. Notably, the allocation of two out of twelve units to Canmore Community 
Housing demonstrates their remarkable dedication to ensuring housing opportunities for our 
community. 
 
We find ourselves in a situation where healthcare professionals, among others, are struggling to 
find homes in the Bow Valley. Restaurants and other establishments are facing challenges in 
recruiting and retaining staff due to the scarcity of housing options. We urgently need to 
increase housing stock and explore innovative solutions, similar to what the McConnerys have 
proposed, in order to accommodate residents with varying income levels and diverse needs. 
 
I understand that embracing change can be challenging, but I assure you that this project is for 
the betterment of our community. There is no one I trust more than the McConnery team to lead 
this effort. They have presented an ingenious solution to Canmore's most pressing challenge, 
and their forward-thinking approach gives me hope for both my future and the future of our 
community. I wholeheartedly encourage you to support and allow the progress of Bylaw 2023-
02 Land Use Bylaw Amendment – 231 & 233 Three Sisters Drive. Furthermore, I urge you to 
recognize the urgent need for similar projects and explore ways to replicate their success in 
future developments. 
 
In conclusion, I unwaveringly support Bylaw 2023-02 Land Use Bylaw Amendment – 231 & 233 
Three Sisters Drive, and I sincerely hope that you share my sentiment. Thank you for your 
attention to this matter, and I appreciate your dedication to the betterment of our community. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Dexter Bateman  



 

 

 



 

Canmore Community Housing Corporation, 203, 600A 9 Street Canmore, Alberta T1W 3L9 
 

 

May 31, 2023 

 

Town of Canmore 

902-7 Avenue, Canmore AB   

T1W 3K1 

 

Via mail to:  Municipal Clerk – municipal.clerk@canmore.ca 

 

Re: Bylaw 2023-02 LUB Amendment – 231 & 233 Three Sisters Drive 

              

 

Dear Mayor Krausert and Members of Council, 

Canmore Community Housing is pleased to submit this letter in support of the above 

noted Bylaw.  CCH met with the applicant and their representative in April, where we 

shared details of the Town of Canmore Vital Homes Policy (formerly PAH Policy) and the 

expectation for purchase of units by CCH at the Vital Homes build rate (currently $279/ft2).  

CCH has a current inventory of 162 homeownership units within the Vital Homes portfolio 

and maintains a waitlist of those wishing to purchase a unit. That waitlist currently sits at 

196 residents and grows at a rate that far outpaces the growth of new affordable unit 

development.  

Given our understanding of the project and the neighbouring land uses, CCH 

administration believes this to be an excellent location for increased infill density, 

especially if it nets two new Vital Homes units to add to our inventory. Further, the form of 

development and variety of modest unit sizes is unique for Canmore and consistent with 

best practice development for “Missing Middle” housing. Missing Middle is a denser 

housing form that is designed at the same scale as existing buildings in the neighbourhood 

but provides smaller unit sizes that allow for easier entry into the home ownership market. 

It’s rare for a small developer to show interest in providing affordable housing as part of 

their development and so we welcome this opportunity as a model that could potentially 

be emulated elsewhere. 

 

Regards, 

 

Lisa de Soto, 

Strategic Leadership Advisor 

mailto:municipal.clerk@canmore.ca
https://www.aarp.org/livable-communities/housing/info-2022/missing-middle-housing-download.html?irgwc=1&s3=U8Yz0cS6uxyNWQ3XAM31zSMaUkASfpUV3wyu1c0








Dear Mayor and Members of the Town Council,

I am writing to express my enthusiastic support for the proposed re-zoning of 231 and 233
Three Sisters Drive from an R2 to an R2a lot in our incredible community of Canmore. As a
dedicated resident who is deeply invested in the future of our town, I believe this change aligns
with our shared goals and vision for an affordable, inclusive, and livable mountain community.

Allow me to share my personal circumstances, which have led me to understand the pressing
need for increased housing options in Canmore. My husband and I, originally from Ontario,
relocated to this breathtaking part of the world in 2012 to immerse ourselves in its awe-inspiring
environment and recreational opportunities. In 2020, we were fortunate enough to purchase our
first home in Canmore, thanks to the availability of a re-zoned property that allowed for
additional, more affordable units. Our families' support and our own higher-than-average
incomes made this possible. However, I am acutely aware that our experience is not the norm.

Canmore's unique charm lies not only in its stunning landscapes but also in its vibrant and
diverse community. Over the past decade, my husband and I have worked tirelessly to build a
network of chosen support structures, as we lack a traditional family unit here. Our relationships
within the community have become our extended family, and they are now facing an uncertain
future due to the lack of stable and affordable housing options. Many of our friends, who were
born here or drawn to this magical place, are eager to expand their families, yet they are unable
to find housing they can afford within the community they love.

There are a number reasons that compel me to endorse the re-zoning proposal:

● Inclusionary Zoning and Community Development: By utilizing the R2a designation in
conjunction with the existing tools in the Land Use Bylaw, the Town of Canmore can take
an inclusive approach to community development. This aligns perfectly with our Mayor's
vision for securing support for Inclusionary Zoning, a crucial step toward creating a more
equitable housing landscape.

● Affordable Housing for All: The proposed development includes two units for the Vital
Homes program, operated by the Canmore Community Housing Corporation, which
focuses on perpetually affordable housing. By allowing for increased density, this project
will provide market-affordable options for residents, giving them a chance to secure
stable housing at an affordable price point. CCHC currently has a waitlist of 170 looking
to purchase homes, and future large developments will not be completed for a number of
years.

● Socially Diverse Housing: Increasing the housing supply through this development will
contribute to the creation of a socially diverse community. It will foster inclusivity, allowing



for a mix of residents from various backgrounds and income levels to thrive together,
enhancing the vibrancy and fabric of our town.

● Sustainable Residential Development: The development aligns with the Municipal
Development Plan's goal of removing barriers and finding innovative solutions for safe
and secure housing. This amendment to the Land Use Bylaw will facilitate a slight
increase in density, enabling socially, financially, and environmentally sustainable
residential development at a more affordable price point.

● Support for the Younger Generation: The proposed development offers opportunities for
the younger generation to reside near their families and establish strong social
connections within the community and local economy. This fosters a sense of belonging
and ensures that our town remains accessible to young families, preserving the
possibility for future generations to call Canmore home - just as the re-zoning of the
property where we purchased our first home has allowed me to do.

While I acknowledge the concerns surrounding spot zoning and the potential challenges it may
pose in future development, we must recognize that Canmore cannot afford to overlook any
opportunity to support its vision for an affordable and livable community. The housing crisis
requires multifaceted solutions, and this re-zoning proposal represents a vital step towards
achieving that vision.

Allow me to conclude with quotes from some of our esteemed Town Councillors, which aptly
capture the urgency and importance of this matter. Councillor Tanya Foubert wisely reminds us
that delay only leads to further price increases and the exodus of valuable members from our
community. Mayor Shaun Krausert candidly acknowledges that there is no "silver bullet" solution
to our housing crisis, emphasizing the need for more affordable housing options, particularly
non-market housing, to protect it from market forces. He emphasizes the significance of this
next term in warding off Canmore's transformation into a purely resort community, devoid of
young families and vital services.

In light of these considerations, I implore the Town Council to support the re-zoning of the
aforementioned properties from R2 to an R2a lots. This decision will not only address our
immediate housing and affordability crisis but also honor the strategic plan and vision for our
community, which envisions Canmore as an authentic, resilient, vibrant, and inclusive mountain
town.

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and I express my utmost confidence in your
leadership and commitment to the well-being of our community. Together, we can shape the
future of Canmore into a place where all residents can thrive.

Katie Levesque



Hi there, 
 
I hope this email finds you well. 
 
I’m writing in favor of the Re zoning of 233 and 231 three sisters drive. 
 
I believe more units would be a step in the right direction for workers who seek affordable housing close 
to downtown.  Rather than another duplex - multiple units would aid in finding more accommodations 
at a lesser cost(I hope) 
 
See below for more information. 
 
Thanks and best regards, 
 
Matt Monod 
 



Dear Council,

I am writing to show my support for the proposed rezoning of 221 & 223 Three sisters drive,
Canmore, Alberta. The current R2 zoning does not allow for a sustainable housing solution and
the rejection of this unique proposal will only set precedent for poor planning decisions causing
more economical, social and environmental issues for the community.

I believe the positive impacts of densifying our neighborhoods outside the downtown area far
outweigh the negatives and it appears the concerns of the town and the stakeholders in the
neighborhood have been adequately addressed in this proposal.

Having grown up in Canmore I have seen big changes to the demographics of our population
and I have had many of my friends leave town in search of affordable and secure housing. I am
a 36 year old male, I own and operate a local business and hope to one day buy a house in
town so I can remain in the community that I love. I am not sure this will be possible if we do not
make some drastic changes to our town planning.

If we are to maintain a healthy population of diverse age groups and ensure that those working
in the community, allowing our businesses and economy to thrive, I urge you to take the time to
consider this proposal. The future of Canmore depends on your decision.

Sincerely,

Keith Robinson
President and Co-Founder
Wild Life Distillery Inc





Thank you.
Logan Ross







Town of Canmore

Attn: Municipal Clerk

902-7 Avenue, Canmore AB

T1W 3K1

June 1, 2023

Heidi Widmer

Re: Support for Bylaw 2023-02 Land Use Bylaw Amendment – 231 & 233 Three Sisters Drive

To Whom it May Concern,

I am writing to express my support for the amendment of Land Use Bylaw 2023-02 for 231 & 233 Three
Sisters Drive from R2 to R2A.

As a life-long resident and full-time employee earning a low-range salary in Canmore, I cannot afford to buy
a home here. I dedicate my work to serve the community as an Environmental Educator. I teach students
habits for a sustainable future. Students learn that a sustainable future is a diverse system that is able to
support itself continuously over time. The Canmore housing market is not an example of diversity nor
sustainability.

The proposed 231 & 233 Three Sisters Drive development rezoning is an important step towards
sustainability by providing six times the amount of housing in the same footprint. In addition, the rezoning
diversifies the housing market with 2 units being allocated as vital homes through the Canmore Community
Housing. The original R2 zoning by the Town of Canmore is outdated and does not address the desperate
need for higher density neighbourhoods in Canmore.

I expect the Town of Canmore’s commitment to sustainability in other planning areas to inform this
decision. I look forward to the day I can afford a home in Canmore and demonstrate the housing market
transformation to students as a model of sustainability thus providing hope to the next generation.

Sincerely,

Heidi Widmer
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